

Roby Park Primary School Newsletter

No. 4

Friday 29th September 2023

This week's news...

Adult Bingo Night is Back!



There is just 3 weeks left to get your tickets for our incredible adult only event. There are currently only 44 tickets left! Tickets cost £15 and include 6 fantastic games of bingo with hilarious prizes to be won. Tickets are available on Parent Pay only.

We offer a wide range of drinks and drinks need to be pre-ordered and paid for (in cash at the office), by Friday 20th October. Drinks can not be brought into the event. The link to pre-order your drinks is:

https://forms.gle/aMgAzNLxFB2Kggxh9

Page 2 Newsletter

Attendance and Punctuality

Attendance for week commencing 25.9.23										
Nursery	Reception	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6			
97.3%	90.3%	93.5%	95%	91.3%	94%	94.6%	96.7%			
Punctuality for week commencing: 25. 9.23										
Nursery	Reception	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6			
0 lates	3 lates = 20 mins	1 late = 6 mins	0 lates	3 lates = 22 mins	4 lates = 27 mins	0 lates	1 late = 8 mins			

Whole school attendance has dropped again his week to 93.9% this week. Holidays will occur warnings and £120 fine per parent per child. There were 93 minutes of missed learning this week due to poor punctuality. Parents/carers need to make sure their children don't fall behind because they are late. Gates open at 8.40am and learning starts at 8.45am. 12 children from 8 families were late this week which is an improvement from last week. Please ensure your children do not miss out by being early. 10 unauthorised lates in the space of 10 weeks will result in a fixed penalty notice. Please be on time. If your child has repeatedly been late, expect contact from school and potentially a home visit from the Local Authority Attendance Team.

. If your child is missing school, they are missing out on learning, enrichment experiences and time with their friends which all will have a negative impact upon their wellbeing.

Harvest Festival—Food Bank Collection

Throughout the month of October, we will be collecting food donations for our local Food Bank.

Between Monday 2nd October and Friday 20th October, please deposit your donations in the office area. On Friday 20pth October, members of our school council will deliver our donation locally.



Urgently required food items include: tinned meat, tinned potatoes, tinned fruit, tinned vegetables, tinned fish and coffee.

Reception 2024—Apply Online Now

As previously notified, parents and carers can now apply for entry to Reception class of Primary school and year 7 of Secondary education for the school year 2023/24 from Tuesday 12th September 2023. National closing date for Secondary applications is 31st October 2023 whilst Reception applications deadline is 15th January 2024. Knowsley and Liverpool residents can apply online on the relevant websites for the local authority you live in.

No Mobile Phones on Site

Use of mobile phones are not permitted **anywhere** on our premises, for any reason. Please make sure mobiles are put away before entering and leaving our gates otherwise a member of staff will have to ask you to leave the premises.



Newsletter Page 3

Wellbeing Coffee Morning—Tues 3rd Oct



Our Wellbeing Coffee Morning takes place this Tuesday.

Come and join us, once you've dropped the children off, to mingle with other parents and carers whilst discussing all things mental health and wellbeing. Ask about services, chat to others and hear about our wellbeing award for schools renewal.

We look forward to you joining us.

Thank You!



Thank you to everybody who collected sponsorship for our Gymnastics sponsored event with Team GB athlete, Danny Purvis.

We managed to raise £992 which is a phenomenal effort.

Monies raised for the school will contribute towards investments in class libraries.



Recycle Unwanted Clothing Items



As we head into the colder months, if you are having a sort out, please donate your unwanted clothes to our recycling box in the office area.

In August we collected 75kg of unwanted clothes which raised £22.50 for our school.

Autumn Uniform Expectations

A polite reminder that your child should be prepared for school and in the correct uniform every day. For Autumn term 1, due to the warmer temperatures, children can return to school in their Summer uniform. All uniform expectations, and school policy, can be found on the website.

Dates for your diary

Date	Autumn Term Events					
5,9,23	Start of term					
11.9.23	Y2 Guy Fawkes Past Productions Workshop					
13,9,23	YI & Y2 Forest School Sessions					
14,9,23	Y4 Romans Past Productions Workshop					
18,9,23	PPP Meetings (Invites only)					
20,9,23	Yl Therv & Now: Toys Workshop · Museum of Liverpool					
20,9,23	Y3 & Y5 Forest School Sessions					
25,9,23	European Day of Languages - All children can wear red/yellow or Spanish costumes					
26,9,23	GB Athlete Visit - All children in PE Kits					
28,9,23	Wellbeing Coffee Morning • 9am					
29,9,23	INSET DAY - school closed					
2,10,23 -						
20,10,32	Harvest Festival food collections for FoodBank					
4,10,23	YN & YR Forest School Sessions					
5,10,23 -	Y6 Bikeability					
6,10,23						
6,10,23	Y5 Class Assembly					
6,10,23	Y5 Clase Assembly					
9.10,23 -	Y6 Bikeahility					
10,10,23	, o nazazany					
10,10,23	Y3 Stone, Bronze & Iron Age Britain workshop • World Museum					
11.10.23	YI & Y5 Forest School Sessions					
11.10,23 -	Y5 Bikeability					
12,10,23						
13,10,23	Y6 Anglo Saxons Past Productions Workshop					
13,10,23	Y4 Class Assembly					
16,10,23	Recycle Week					
18,10,23	YN & Y3 Forest School Sessions					
19,10,23	Animale Take Over Workshope					
20,10,23	Harvest Festival Assembly					
23,10,23	All Days Farm Visit					
25,10,23	YR & Y6 Forest School Sessions					
26,10,23	Halloween Discos					
27.10,23	Y6 Clase Assembly					
27.10,23	End of Term					
27,10,23	Adult Bingo					

These dates are subject to change so please keep an eye on Class Charts for weekly updates.



If your contact details change at any time, please inform the office.

It is important we can contact you in case of emergencies. We must have <u>TWO</u>
emergency contacts per pupil.